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MERRY 
CHRISTMAS 

Let’s celebrate Jesus our Savior 
Here we’re standing at the last month of the year. The last may be more meaningful and 

fulfilling than the first, depending on how we look at life and what in the end has been 
accomplished. Our 
creator God is the 
Alpha and the Omega, 
but in the eternal 
reality He is with no 
beginning and no end. 
We’re part of His 
image and likeness, so 
the happiness that is 
without ending is with 
us. 

I wish you a “Merry 
Christmas”! Let’s 
joyfully celebrate 
Jesus our Savior and 
King who made us to 

live with Him forever and ever. And let’s thank God for the year behind us, soon He is going to 
give us a heavenly birthday celebration to reward our very faithfulness to Him for all the work 
we did in His name.

Now, it is the last seasonal time to make an everlasting impact in the lives of others. Soon 
we will receive of pay for what we did to others; not for being smart or the piles of stuff we 
have. We know only God and others can make us really happy here and for eternity! 

Here I want to line up all kinds of needs coming in one year. Anything that creates a blessing 
and make someone happy, rescues and saves lives is a needy project for December. During the 
last 11 months we had a variety of projects that covered a multitude of needs as souls got 
saved, rescued from death, precious orphan kids adopted into the family of God, churches 
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planted and built up, leaders raised up from the 
scrambles, miracle provision filled homes and families. 
What a blessing to change lives forever! Thanks for 
joining to make a great Life difference.

Now on the 12th month of the year I want to let you 
decide what is in your heart to help, just what I ask you 
is that on the anniversary Birthday of Jesus send a 
prayer with a gift to change a life and make someone in 
Romania very, very happy!

Help, the orphan, the widow, a child in need, a 
struggling family, provide food for the hungry kids and 
poor families, help to pay off a needy student loan. 

Maybe someone wants to do even more like: building 
a house for a new church plant, pick up a Life Center 
project, putting shoes on 10 or 50 cold little kids feet. 
You could bless our pastors and leaders families with a 
handful of support, some of them can’t make Christmas look better than the norm and lack a 
special Christmas meal for their own families. So come and help a little, change someone for a 
real blessed and joyful Christmas 

Just one Testimony of life change in Romania. Here is a simple testimony of what the Lord is 
doing every day of the year in Romania. As regular giver you’re the most important person to 
make a steady difference.

I’m Daniel Tomus, I’m from Deva city, and a family of 18 children. My parents were working 
hard to care and provide food for us, and this helped me to be a hard worker as well. I wanted 
to do my very best in high school. I was taught that hard work with hope and purpose for the 
future will help you to finish well.  But it was almost impossible for us to continue my education 
at the university. I needed to find a good job to make money to pay the university. However, 
the Lord had better plans for me, really it was a miracle to be accepted at the Timisoara Life 
Center. It is just a 20 minutes walking from the electro-magnetic technology University where I 
studied. Now, I successfully graduated and was hired by the electro-equipment industry 
corporation. I started with a salary of $480 a month that is a very good monthly income 
comparing the average salary in Romania, but this will be raised as my experience goes up. This 
salary is more than double of my father who is working harder and longer, and where I was 
supposed to work if I couldn’t make it through the university. I’m glad for I’ll be able to help my 
brothers and sisters continue their education as well.  
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Here I want to say thanks to all those who stand behind the Life Center, LOI and CCFR, and 
other people. You helped turn our lives around into what God intended us to be, successful men 
and women of God. You helped raise us up into the minister of the Gospel and to turn around 
and help others who are in need. I feel so blessed today that today I don’t have to beg or 
expect financial help from others but I’m in the position to help others to reach their goals.

My parents and pastor told me about CCFR led by Pastor John Dolinschi, a ministry that 
changed many lives and whole cities in Romania. Long ago we had tent evangelism for weeks in 
our city, and church planting came from it.  A couple of churches have been roofed up by this 
ministry. 

Our Christian youth and even non-Christians from the town attended over many years the 
national youth camps of CCFR. Thousands of young people were reached, saved, changed 
forever and blessed with eternal life in Christ. 

Today, I hear and see more and more church and ministry leaders are being trained and 
raised up into the ministry. Statistically church planting in the south-east of Romania is leading 
the way as the strongest region in the country. This region was completely barren with no 
Evangelical Christians and no churches. Today the Oltenia region will be the first and not the last 

one in Romania, no longer the outcast as it used to be 
named.

Thanks for being a blessing for Romania, please continue to 
help all these great outreaches of CCFR including the 
powerful lasting ministry of the rescue and training Life 
Center outreach.

Here at the end of this year I want first to bring a thank you 
tribute to all of our prayer and financial supporters and 
special project sponsors:

Life Outreach International and its founder James & Betty 
Robinson!  They blessed us with a Life Center building, and 

still throw support behind it, plus youth children outreach and the Christmas shoes program.

Christ For the Nations, Dennis Lindsay, who sponsored the Bible Schools building, and is still 
active in Romania, but over a couple of decades their native church program had helped 
hundreds of church buildings to put a roof over their heads.

Thirdly, I want to thank all other friends, heartily supporters who made a big difference in 
Romania, blessed us and our staff with a faith monthly support, build up churches, and in hard 
times stood behind us steadfastly, like the following still active with us:
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Dale & Velda Clark, Mark & Jill Duke, Gerry & Ethelynn Sherwood, Robert & Betty Alexander, 
David and Linda Humphries, Milton & Peggy Spears, Joseph & Estrella Ruitz. And sure many 
others I can’t name here who are standing behind CCFR with a regular or just  for a special 
project. 

I tell you, without you we couldn’t make to stand where we are, as it needs people, food and 
gas money to take us around to work and minister to all of the above.

And last but not the less, I want to name here our most outstanding ministry in Romania, the 
pastoral training program. Here I bring thanks to the 
outstanding international leaders teachers like: Dale Yerton, Ed 
Huie, Richard Heard and Brian Holmes who every year are 
committed to come, support and teach the national pastoral 
seminars and Bible conferences.

Here, I wanted to name just those who actually are still active, 
standing with us on the first line, to train and to raise new 
leaders for Romania. This is the most needed outreach of today 
in Romania, if we’re really poised to win and take Romania for 
Christ. 

Again, at the end of year of 2015 and by the threshold of 2016 year, I wanted to bring my 
thanks for the joy fulfillment of all what is being accomplished through all of you in Romania. 
And this same thanks is for those I named here or I didn’t, as we know, Jesus is in the business 
of multiplication to transform small things into big ones as the two coins of the widow who gave 
a little but in God’s eye it was a lot because she had given from the deepest issues of her heart. 
And on the other side of Romania we had experienced the increase of the flower jar and the oil 
jug as in the story of the widow of Zarephath blessing! 

Now, on the end I want to bring a unique thanks to Bob and 
Millynne Brown who are always our devoted outstanding workers 
on this side of the ministry, I may be in Romania but they are 
always here to take care of you and us, and keep us updated while 
we are in Romania.

Now in conclusion Viorica and I brings to all of you thanks for 
your great, love, support,  prayer and generosity!

Have a Merry Christmas and a most Blessed and Happy New 
Year! 

John & Viorica Dolinsch

Donations can be sent 
to: 

CCFR, P.O. Box 5

Van, TX 75790


Contact John at: 
903-422-4138


jdolinschi@aol.com


Visit our web site at: 
ccfromania.com
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